
 

 

 

 

NEXT BRANCH MEETING SUNDAY  

28TH FEBRUARY 2016 AT 7PM 

 
 

 

ULYSSES CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND ï 

ROTORUA BRANCH  

FEBRUARY 2016 ISSUE 31 

EDITOR ï ñSCOOPò 
Hi Everyone 
Stuart & I are back home but busy getting 

ready to move tomorrow. Our new place is a 

33A Iles Road, Lynmore. As we are moving 

across town we have a new phone number 

3453053 as well. I have now completed my 

travel blog on South America if anyoneôs 

interested. Photos are now on as well thanks 

to NZôs superior wi fi. 

pixieon2wheelspatagonia.wordpress.com  

 

Sorry for the thin newsletter but as I say I 

havenôt had much time with packing etc. 

Anyway enjoy what there is. 

 

Andrea  

 

 ad.thompson@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

CO ORDINATORôS COMMENTS 
 

 Hi Everyone, 

  

Just a few comments from me. 

Looking back over the last four weeks Lynne and 

I have not been able to take part in the organised 

rides due to having other commitments and entertaining 

visitors from overseas. And further we could not attend 

often the Coffee meetings at the lakefront on Saturday 

mornings and subsequently I have not learned very 

much of the last 2 or 3 rides. However I hope that input 

from other contributors to this Newsletter will enlighten 

us and as this is intended to be a quick newsletter I will 

sign off right now. 

  

Cheers, 

  

Peter V 

#8136 
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I am pleased to announce this cure but am not sure my hubby is going to buy me on of these. 

Ed. 

 

NOAH THINGERTOO  SAYS :- 

 

 
 

I see Andrea and Stuart making the move away from the lake edge ï the lake flies must have got to them! 

 

A & S also just back from their South American jaunt with only memories of a great time, and no untreatable 

afflictions. 

 

Pam & Flash also back safely from their Pacific cruise with only smiles, and no island lurgies! 

 

Fish and sheep ( I mean Aries and Pisces ) birthdays next month are Dave Badcock, Rodney Runciman, and 

Mike Tizard,  best wishes to you all. 

 

Is Bruce and Annetteôs trike really that green? Certainly noticeable! 

 

I hear Jack B was not at the Lakefront last Saturday, but he had breakfast there earlier in the week.  Did he get 

his days wrong? 

 

 

 



 
This was on Facebook. Our Harley in the USA did a lot more than that, clearly the sign writer 

has never ridden a Harley 

 

 

RUNS UPDATE  

Note from Editor, as I have been away for 4 weeks I am not up to date on who is the runs coordinator of whatôs 

on so please have a look on the website and I am sure we will get an update this Sunday.I have just repeated 
the runs list from last month so hope itôs still up to date. 

Most rides leave from the Rotorua Lakeside Cafe at 10:00 am. Please read each ride with care 
as the times and leaving place may be different.  

Sunday 28 February 2016    

Rotorua ï Taneatua ï Opotiki ï Te Kaha. 

Return via Whakatane (430km). 

Depart Rotorua Lakefront Cafe 9am. 

RIC: To be advised 

Sunday 6 March 2016 

Ulysses (Waikato Branch) Charity Toy Run 

Rotorua ï Cambridge ï Frankton 

Depart Rotorua lakefront Cafe 9am. Make your own way home in your own time. 

RIC:  To be advised 



12/13 March weekend 

Some members are leaving Rotorua this weekend, starting their trip south to the Westport AGM (18-

20 March). Those not attending the AGM are welcome to ride with them on the Saturday to perhaps 

Turangi or Waiouru. Watch this space for further details. 

Sunday 27 March 2016 

ñTop of the Bruceò  (Mt Ruapehu) 

Depart Rotorua Lakefront Cafe 9.30am 

Rotorua ï Turangi ï ñTop of the Bruceò for lunch ï National Park. 

Home via Western Bays Road ï Arapuni ï Rotorua. (400+kms) 

RIC: Hartley 

Rotorua Ulysses Okataina Rally  17 ï 19 June 2016 

ñThe Maybe, Maybe Not Final Okataina Rallyò 

Saturday Night Theme: ñMid-Winter Christmasò 

$75.00 pp includes: Bunk room or camp site, rally badge, Friday ï dinner, 

Saturday ï breakfast & dinner, Sunday ï breakfast. 

Download your Registration Form from the Registration Page of this website. 

Print the form off, complete it, and post the form to: 

Rally Secretary, Rotorua Ulysses, P.O. Box 103, Rotorua. 

For further information, contact Andrea at: ad.thompson@xtra.co.nz 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Some Ride Reports from Hartley (Photos by Mal): 

 
Get Lost Ride Sunday 31st January. 
A lovely fine day. 6 bikes and 2 trikes with newbies Jill on a Suzuki Gladus and Cameron on a 800 M50 Suzuki 

took part. Over 270plus km of local roads through Ngakuru, Waikite Valley and Reporoa with lunch at Taupo. 

Didn't manage to lose anyone but poor Bruce R had to stop to kill some weeds on the side of the road and try as 

I might Sean did not  run out of fuel. A bit of discomfort for Jill with a couple of bugs getting inside her helmet 

which can be an unpleasant feature of motorcycling. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


